
 

Dear Parent / Carer, 
 
It has been wonderful to welcome back our students into Year 13. They have made an 
excellent start to this pivotal year and are continuing to show the strength and resilience that 
they displayed all throughout lockdown. The attitude to learning of this group of young 
people is outstanding, and staff feel very privileged to be working with them.  
 
To ensure our students reach their full potential, we have timetabled an extra lesson for each 
subject. In addition, departments have worked strategically to plan the lessons for the year, 
so that our students will be fully prepared for their final exams.  Despite the challenging 
circumstances of the last six months, staff feel positive and confident that our students will 
make excellent progress; I cannot emphasize enough, that this is as a result of the outstanding 
work ethic that your children showed during lockdown.  
 
Please do not hesitate to contact your child's tutor (in the first instance) if you would like 
more information or help with anything this year. 
 
Yours faithfully, 
 
Mrs Brett 
Deputy Headteacher 
 


